
FENLAND LEAGUE 
 

MINUTES OF FENLAND LEAGUE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT 

THE HUDSON SPORTS CENTRE, WISBECH ON MONDAY 2 OCTOBER 2006 

AT 8.00pm. 
 

PRESENT:  
Delegates from: Boston; Bottisham; Chatteris; Deepings; Ely; Huntingdon; Kings Lynn; March; Peterborough; 

The Saxons; Wisbech; Mr R Adams (Chairman); Mrs G Ward (Adjudicator); Mr D Robinson (Secretary). 
 

APOLOGIES:  
Downham & District; Grantham. 
 

MINUTES OF THE LAST AGM:  
It was proposed by Huntingdon and seconded by Deepings that the minutes of the previous AGM were correct 

and the Chairman then signed them. 
 

MATTERS ARISING:  
There were no matters arising. 
 

TREASURERS REPORT: 
Attached. It was proposed by Boston and seconded by March that the treasurer’s report should be accepted.  
 

The treasurer proposed that the affiliation fees for 2007 should remain at £25.00 for Junior League and £10.00 

for Senior League. This proposal was carried unanimously.  
 

CHAIRMANS REPORT:  
Attached to these minutes.   
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: 
Chairman: Roger Adams, proposed Huntingdon, seconded Wisbech, all in favour. 
 

Secretary/Treasurer: David Robinson, proposed Kings Lynn, seconded Boston, all in favour. 
 

Adjudicator: Glynis Ward, proposed Huntingdon, seconded March, all in favour. 

 

CHANGE OF RULES:  
There had been no notification of any rule changes 28 days prior to the AGM. 
 

Peterborough asked whether medley relays could be introduced into the Senior League programme.  As this 

was technically not a change to the rules it was agreed the programme could be changed at this meeting. 
 

Peterborough explained that the reason was that currently 10-year swimmers are travelling to swim in one relay 

whereas by introducing medleys they would have two swims.  As swimming up is allowed it is not such a 

problem for the older age groups. 
 

The extended length of galas was thought by some to be a problem.  It was pointed out that smaller clubs that 

were unable to field a team for the current 10-year relays would loss points for two events instead of one.  One 

solution would be to combine relays by boy/girl or by age groups. 
  
After discussion it was proposed that combined 10/U & 12/U (two of each) and combined 14/U & Open (two of 

each) for both male and female be introduced making a total of four extra relays.  This would be reviewed at the 

next AGM. 
 

This was put to the vote and by was carried 4 votes to1.       


